Professor John C. Friedell Chairman, Iowa Section, M.A.A. Loras College Dubuque, Iowa 52001

Dear Professor Friedell:

Upon receipt of your letter of 10 February I took the liberty of writing several superintendents informing them of the outstanding teacher award and urged them to make nominations. To date only one has responded. I doubt if we will have too large a task to make the final selection.

I presume the program for the meeting next month is nearing completion. As soon as it is finalized, will you send it to me so that I may notify the members of the Iowa Section of it? Normally, I like to get the letter out two to three weeks in advance of the meeting.

Do you know when and how the outstanding teacher award is presented? If it is to be at the Iowa Academy meeting, we should make a decision before that date so that the recipient may be notified.

I'll be awaiting a copy of the program.

Yours truly,

B.E. Gillam Sec.-Treas, Iowa Section, M.A.A.

BEG: jm